

Next Service Adjustments Start June 16

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (May 16, 2024) – Slight modifications to nearly 45 bus routes and the closure of the Red Line highlight Pittsburgh Regional Transit's next round of service adjustments, the agency announced today.

Much of the Red Line will be closed from Sunday, June 16 through the end of August to accommodate several safety-critical projects that were announced in March. Riders should anticipate significant delays.

To supplement access to and from Beechview, Dormont, Mt. Lebanon, Castle Shannon, and other South Hills communities, PRT will operate a free rail shuttle and two free temporary bus routes:

- The <u>37-Castle Shannon</u> will operate every 30 minutes from the Castle Shannon Park and Ride and travel to Station Square via Castle Shannon Boulevard and West Liberty Avenue. Riders can then transfer to bus or light-rail to downtown and the North Shore.
- The <u>42-Potomac</u> will operate every 30 minutes (every 20 minutes from 6-9 a.m. and 3-6 p.m.) from Potomac Station to Station Square via Broadway Avenue and West Liberty Avenue.
- A Red Line Rail Shuttle will operate between Dormont Junction and Overbrook Junction.

For more information about the construction work, visit: www.rideprt.org/redlineconstruction.

Additional service adjustments starting June 16 will include:

- A new downtown routing for the <u>O5-Thompson Run Flyer</u>
- Extra trips on the 69-Trafford between Wilkinsburg Station and Forbes Hospital.
- The bus stop at the Ross Park Mall will be moved to Ross Park Mall Drive. This stop is served by the 2-Mt. Royal and 12-McKnight.

For a complete list of changes, visit http://www.ridePRT.org/ServiceUpdates.

Riders are encouraged to contact Customer Service with any questions at 412-442-2000, on Twitter @PghTransitCare or on live chat at www.ridePRT.org.